
Roslyn Country Club Civic Association 

General Meeting Minutes 

January 26, 2023 @ 7:00 PM 

1. New Board Election: 

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM. The previous Civic Board members, Janet 

Entine and Diane Hirsch presented a slate of nominees for the new Executive Board of 

Directors. The nominees were:  

President Zeb Pirzada,  

Vice President Alina Uzilov,  

Treasurer Andy Zhong,  

Secretary Henry Khodosh,  

Parliamentarian Munesh Balani,  

and past board members Diane Hirsch and Louise Sobin.  

The vote was conducted, and the nominees were elected by unanimous consent of those in 

attendance. The new Advisory Committee was also presented, including Paresh Doshi, 

Arkadiy Ilizarov, Gennadiy Shamalov, Li Lu, Shaline Rao, and Mariya Aminov. 

2. Introductions: 

The newly elected executive board members as well as one member of the advisory committee 

each gave a brief overview of their qualifications and goals for the association. Board of Directors 

members reiterated their mission: 1) To make the community safer and better, 2) To be fiscally 

responsible, 3) To be transparent and accountable  

3. Security Patrol Project Presentation: 

The new members of the Executive Board of Directors, Zeb Pirzada, Alina Uzilov, and Munesh 

Balani, presented an overview of the Security Patrol Project (Click the link). . Four proposals were 

received and evaluated, and two finalists were chosen. The presentation was followed by a 

question and answer session for attendees to ask clarifying questions and provide feedback.  

 



Alina suggested that funds for the project could be collected through opencollective.com/rcc, a 

transparent platform similar to GoFundMe. All transactions, both incoming and outgoing, would be 

visible to the community, aligning with the project's mission. 

4. Town of North Hempstead: 

Supervisor Jen DeSena made a brief visit to the meeting to greet attendees. 

5. Police Precinct 3 Introduction and Discussion: 

3rd Precinct Inspector Daniel Ciaccio and Deputy Inspector James Crawford led a discussion and 

provided updates on current issues facing the community and the precinct. They informed 

attendees that Colombian crews were responsible for burglaries, while NJ crews were responsible 

for car thefts. They also provided safety tips, such as leaving at least two room lights on at night 

and ensuring that alarm systems are connected to central monitoring systems. The police 

representatives informed the attendees that they have an analyst who can provide data upon 

request, and in regards to the topic of private patrol, stated that it’s better if the patrol runs to 

prevent home break-ins, not car thefts and that they are unable to provide a comment for or 

against patrol, as it is a decision that is ultimately left to the discretion of the community.  

IN Q& A, community members stated the need for street cameras, license plate readers, and 

crosswalk lines on Roslyn RD.  Overall, the advice was focused on community safety.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 pm. 

Submitted by Henry Khodosh, Secretary 


